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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: March 8, 2019 

Re: Case C 2019-18: Heartland Machine & Engineering, LLC  

 

Summary: 

1. On March 18th, 2013, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2013-11, approving a 
10-year tax abatement on real property with a 2% Economic Development Fee for Heartland 
Machine & Engineering, located at 2848 N. Graham Road. 

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2018: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2018  Difference 
Employees Retained 11 13 2 
Salaries $716,144 $974,395 $258,251 
New Employees 7 3 -4 
Salaries $364,000 $232,414 -$131,586 
Total Employees 18 16 -2 
Total Salaries $1,080,144 $1,206,809 $126,665 
Average Hourly Salaries $28.85 $36.26 $7.41 
Real Property Improvements $800,000 $1,102,251 $302,251 

 

3. Heartland Machine & Engineer planned to construct this building in 2013. It was not finished in 
2013, but it was finished in 2014. They have exceeded their estimated real property 
improvement value by $302,251.  

4. In 2018 Heartland Machine was down two employees from the estimate on the SB-1 form; 
however, the average hourly salary is $7.41 higher than the SB-1 estimate. 

5. The real property tax abatement for Heartland Machine & Engineering, LLC, is scheduled to 
expire in tax year 2024 payable 2025. The final compliance review will take place in 2025. 

Staff Recommendation: Approval 






